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On 23/06/2021, 16:10, "Milly Southworth" <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk> wrote:

K

Hi Keiran

One question from the Council's perspective, as the accountable body for the grant funding, can you please advise
your capacity within the organisation? Once | have this information, | can then include this email trail as
correspondence on the next Committee meeting agenda, which will be for the next meeting of the Development
and Localism Committee meeting, next Thursday 1st July 2021 to consider.

With kind regards

Milly

Milly Southworth Cert(HE), BA(Hons), PSLCC

Town Clerk & RFO Torpoint Town Council

p. 01752 814165 e. clerk@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk
w. www.torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

a. 1-3 Buller Road Torpoint Cornwall PL11 2LD

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or
entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. This
message contains confidential information and is intended only for the individual named. If you are not the named
addressee you should not disseminate, distribute or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail
if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended
recipient you are notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents of this
information is strictly prohibited.



From: Keiran Moon [mailto:keiran1983@hotmail.com]

Sent: 23 June 2021 15:52

To: Catherine Thomson <Catherine.Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk>

Cc: william.glassup@cormacltd.co.uk; Ann Sawyer <ann_sawyer@yahoo.co.uk>; Milly Southworth
<admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Adela Road project Torpoint

Hi Catherine,
That is great news!

Yes it is the Antony, Clarence and Sydney Road's Residents Association who will be the ultimate recipients of the
grant. | have copied Will Glassup into this email as it is Cormac who will be undertaking the work on behalf of the
residents.

Thanks again.
Keiran
On 23/06/2021, 15:30, "Catherine Thomson" <Catherine. Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk> wrote:
Information Classification: CONTROLLED
Hello Keiran
Good news - | can now advise that the necessary approvals have bheen secured for the community chest grant to
be re-directed towards the advisory signs. The original application was approved by Gary Davis, but as there is now a

different CC member representing the division we had to ensure that he approved the amendment.

| have copied Milly Southworth into this email, as Torpoint TC are the accountable body for this grant, and for
audit purposes we would need to know the organisation that will be the ultimate recipient of the grant. Is it the
residents association?

With kind regards

Catherine

From: Keiran Moon <keiran1983@hotmail.com>

Sent: 21 June 2021 12:02

To: Catherine Thomson <Catherine.Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Adela Road project Torpoint

Hi Catherine,
Thank you for your email.

| wondered if you could give any update on my request to use some of the money given to us for turfing for the
much needed safety upgrades to the road by Cormac.

Public donations have raised £250. It would be a good news story for Cornwall Council, Torpoint Town Council
and most importantly would aid in keeping our children safe.



Regards

Keiran

On 09/06/2021, 15:35, "Catherine Thomson" <Catherine. Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk> wrote:
Information Classification: CONTROLLED
Hello Keiran
Many thanks for your email. Apologies for only just replying but | was on leave last week.

I am just double checking what the process for such a proposed re-direction of the community chest grant
would be (as it was last year's budget) and will get back to you as soon as.

With kind regards
Catherine

From: Keiran Moon <keiran1983@hotmail.com>

Sent: 28 May 2021 18:22

To: Catherine Thomson <Catherine.Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk>
Subject: Adela Road project Torpoint

Good Afternoon Catherine,

As you know from Milly the Adela road Project is still on going. Due to Covid, we have been unable to lay the
turf which we were kindly granted the funding for.

In the meahtimé-an issue of child safety has arisen on the road due to excess speed on the new road surface.
The residents have crowd funded £260, but the cost from Cormac to carry out the works is £580 plus vat.

As safety is always at the forefront of our minds, we wondered if Cornwall Council would sanction us using
the funds granted for turf for the safety signage instead?

Regards
Keiran Moon

Antony, Clarence and Sydney Road Residents association.
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